From: Ellie Wheeler <ellie_m_wheeler@hotmail.com>

Sent: Sunday, November 12, 2023 6:01 PM **To:** Desiree Adair < dadair@rollingwoodtx.gov>

Subject:

Dear Ms Adir,

Please include this email in the Agenda Packet for the Nov 15 City Council meeting.

I am writing regarding the 'sports court topic' agenda item on the next city council meeting.

I live at 432 Brady Lane and regularly walk or drive down Hatley Drive. The current use of the pickleball court at 3016 Hatley is disruptive and unsafe for fellow residents. There are frequently so many cars parked outside the house that anyone walking has to move into the middle of the street to get pass- this is obviously hazardous. The parked cars also make it difficult for cars to pass each other easily and has previously prevented the school bus from turning into Laura Lane.

In addition, the use of court lights (which I understand are prohibited under Rollingwood City ordinance) are a nuisance for all surrounding neighbours and allow for noisy pickle ball games to start at unreasonably early hours of the day, further disrupting other residents.

I ask that the council insist the court be used in a manner that is appropriate for personal residential use (during daylight hours with a more reasonable number of players at any one time). And that anyone playing on the court park in a safe and respectful manner.

I have attached a photo showing a recent example of parking that I encountered by a pickle ball player. This made turning in and out of Laura lane very difficult.

Thank you for your time.

Ellie walker



